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Sequestration, Debt Limit Complicate FY 2014 Appropriations 

With the October 1 fiscal year deadline fast approaching, Congress must address two major hurdles in finalizing a 
fiscal year (FY) 2014 appropriations package. In the next couple of weeks, Congress will likely pass a short-term 
continuing resolution (CR) to keep the government temporarily running through October, November, and possibly 
December. Currently, the House is facing difficulty gaining enough votes to pass a CR based on demands from 
some in the Republican caucus regarding the defunding of Obamacare. While there is a desire among Republican 
leadership to get past this issue to avert a potential government shutdown, it still does not address the biggest 
hurdles for FY 2014 funding. 
 
Debt Limit 
 
This past May, the U.S. reached its debt limit and has since being utilizing “extraordinary measures” to prevent a 
government default. In August, U.S. Treasury Secretary Jack Lew announced that these efforts will be exhausted 
by the middle of October. This means that the nation will start to default on its debt obligations barring an 
increase of the debt limit. Secretary Lew has declined to provide a specific deadline by which time these defaults 
will begin, leaving some to speculate there may be some wiggle room. In August of 2011, Congress faced a 
similar task and negotiations were heated up to and past the 11th hour.  
 
In August 2011, debt-limit negotiations were redefined by demands from the Republican caucus such that 
spending would need to be reduced in exchange for increasing the debt ceiling. This led to the Budget Control Act 
of 2011 whereby an appointed Congressional “Super Committee” would be tasked with finding $1.2 trillion in 
spending reductions to be approved by Congress. If Congress and the Super Committee failed to enact these 
reductions, automatic cuts known as sequestration would occur in January of 2013. However, Congress never 
came to agreement on any bipartisan spending reductions and sequestration was not averted. At this time, a 
similar fate is a foreseeable possibility, as Congress is still in gridlock over how to address 2013 cuts and future 
cuts mandated by the Budget Control Act (BCA). 

 
Congress will face the same debt-limit issue in October, as Republicans have stated their intention to cut funding 
in exchange for raising the debt limit. President Obama has stated publicly that he will not negotiate on any more 
funding cuts related to the debt limit. Where Congress will go from here is unknown, but the issue must be 
addressed immediately. 
 
Sequestration 
 
The prospect of additional cuts in 2014 under sequestration are perhaps not weighing as heavily in current 
appropriations negotiations as it should. Under sequestration, the initial across-the-board cuts occurred in FY 
2013, however in FY 2014 – 2021 overall fund caps will be lowered. If Congress fails to pass appropriations bills 
that fall at or under these caps, the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) will then be ordered to sequester 
the overages through across-the-board cuts. Included within the cap is a firewall between defense and nondefense 
spending, meaning that one category cannot be raided to pay for the other. Both the House and Senate chose to 
largely ignore the potential cuts and the defense and nondefense funding firewalls in their FY 2014 budget and 
appropriations bills. 



 
The Senate passed its budget and appropriations bills with the assumption that sequestration would be repealed. 
They did make recommendations regarding where revenues could be found to replace sequestration; however, the 
prospects that there could be bipartisan agreement on that plan are poor. Regardless, the Senate opted to proceed 
with a topline or 302(a) allocation of $1.058 trillion for FY 2014. This is basically the pre-sequestration topline 
number, and exceeds BCA mandated caps by $54.1 billion in the defense category and $34.3 in the nondefense 
category. 
 
The House also chose to ignore rules under the BCA by not abiding by the funding firewalls. While their 302(a) 
level does not exceed the overall spending cap at $967 billion, the House exceeds its funding in the defense 
category by $47.9 billion. It did this by opting to shift funds from nondefense accounts over to defense. This 
overage in defense spending would be subject to OMB cuts come January. 
 
While Congress would normally pass a level-funded CR in a situation whereby bipartisan appropriations 
negotiations are unlikely, there is a problem with doing that as well going into FY 2014. Even if Congress were to 
pass a CR at post-sequestration FY 2013 funding levels, the topline number of $988 billion is still $21 billion 
higher than the FY 2014 cap. OMB would need to sequester those funds with additional across-the-board cuts; 
however, because of the firewalls, all but $500 million would come from defense. 
 
This leaves Congress with a few options regarding FY 2014: 1) Come to a grand bargain regarding 
appropriations, the debt limit, and/or sequestration; 2) pass an appropriations package for FY 2014 that falls 
within BCAs parameters regarding caps and firewalls; 3) ignore the situation by passing a CR at a higher level 
and letting OMB make the required cuts; or 4) vote to delay everything (this would need a large funding offset). 
While the third option may be the most likely route based on what happened last year, the debt limit could throw a 
wrench into Congress’s willingness to move forward. While all sides seem to agree that sequestration is bad 
policy, there has yet to be enough incentive to come to a bipartisan agreement regarding repeal or replacement. 
Without Congressional intervention, the impact of these budgetary caps will be felt for years to come. 
 
 
 


